Replied
7/4/1985.

The town Tobiner on touchon.

Catalan Tobiner on touchon.

The Theological College,
Ely, Cambs.
6th April, 1955.

Dear Mr. Russell-Gebbett,

Thank you very much for sending on the circular of the Anglo-Catalan society. I am very much afraid that I will be unable to be at Oxford for the Conference, however. I am to be ordained in June, and I shall be in London staying at my future parish from April 11th-19th.

I do regret this very much - I would so like to have been able to attend the conference, but I hardly feel I can run away from my future parmish now, particularly over the weekend, when my visit there has been arranged for some time.

Also, alas, I am, as ever, broke. Hence I am unable to afford even the 10/- subscription to the Society. But may I give notice of my intention to do so when I eventually begin to earn some money (only June now, but it still seems as far off as ever) and hope that I may be kept in touch with proceedings?

Are you "the one" (how does one put it?) whom I met in Barcelona in 1952? I think you must be, although I confess I had forgotten your name completely. Anyway, if you are, my best wishes to you! (And even if you are not _ I'm forgetting my manners.)

Please give my best wishes to Dr Batista - and tell him how sorry I am not to be able to come - and to Dr Street and Mrs Street, and to Mrs. Grant.

Yours sincerely,

Nigel Eva.

Nigel Eva.